
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  

Farewells 
Pauline Hawthorne 
Farewell to Pauline our teaching assistant who has been working at Gillespie School in a 
range of roles for almost 18 years. Pauline has supported children and classes across the 
school and used her creative talents to teach African drumming and dancing to 
generations of children at the school. Pauline’s own children attended Gillespie School. 
We will all miss her and wish her well for her future adventures! Pauline has decided to 
leave education and start a new career in beauty therapy.  
 

Natalie Wind 
Natalie joined Gillespie in January to take over our Year 4 class. We have been very 
delighted to have found such a wonderful and dedicated teacher at such short 
notice. Natalie has been able to provide continuity and support to our Year 4 class 
and we are grateful for all her work. Natalie is moving on to pastures new and we 
wish her the best for the future.  
 
Claire Bolderson 
Claire recently stepped down as our Chair of Governors. I have been privileged to work with Claire for 
the last 18 years in her role as Vice Chair and then Chair of Governors. All of our Governors volunteer 
their time to carry out their responsibilities and I cannot thank Claire enough for the dedication she has 

shown over many years in supporting the school and leading a very robust and 
effective Governing Body and for the personal support and guidance that she has given 
me and my leadership team. Claire leaves us a strong legacy. Dan Hamilton has 
stepped up to be our new Chair of Governors and is looking forward to meeting the 
parent community in the coming period.  

 
End of year achievement assembly 

Today we celebrated all of the achievements of our pupils across the school including the many pupil 
leadership teams. Year 6 treated the rest of the school to some of their favourite songs routines from 
their very successful leavers show (Aladdin) this week and we said our own special goodbyes to this 
lovely class. We are always sad to see them moving on but are delighted to know that they are well 
prepared for the next stage in their educational journey. They are a very talented group of children and 
we know that they will do really well.  

 
Sports Day 

A huge well done to Ellen, with help from Florie, for organising a magnificent sports day this week. The 
weather was kind to us, the children performed so well!  

 
Thank you! 

We’re so grateful to the many helpers and supporters we have in the Gillespie community, from FoG for 
organising all our wonderful events, to Governors who oversee the school. A special thanks to Amelie, 
Mary and Deidre this term for ensuring the Friday morning library sessions can go ahead and to ex 
pupils Mia and Micol for their help gathering and sorting used uniform allowing us to run many successful 
stalls this year. Without these teams of people we wouldn’t be the fantastic community we are. And 
finally a big thank you to all Gillespie staff who have made an incredible effort this year to make the 
school as successful as it can be. I am very proud of all of their efforts and wish staff, parents and pupils 
a happy summer holiday and a well deserved rest.  
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Attendance Matters 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Well done to Year 2 who have won the attendance trophy this academic year. It was a VERY close call 
with Year 3 who also had a fantastic year of attendance, well done to both classes!  
We thank families for their continued support. Attendance is closely linked with academic success and 
we really appreciate families working so well with us on this. We look forward to another successful 
year, next year! 
 
Ongoing reminders - Diary Dates 
We look forward to welcoming families in to their child’s new class in September at our Meet the 
Teacher events – please see dates and times below 

Date Event 

Friday 21st July INSET Day (school closed for pupils) 

Autumn term 2023 

Monday 4th September INSET Day (school closed for pupils) 

Tuesday 5th September INSET Day (school closed for pupils) 

Wednesday 6th September First day of Autumn term for pupils 

Tuesday 12th September Meet the Teacher: 
3:40-4:10pm – Year 1 
4:30-5:00pm – Year 2 

Wednesday 13th September Meet the Teacher: 
3:40-4:10pm – Year 3 
4:30-5:00pm – Year 4 

Thursday 14th September Meet the Teacher: 
3:40-4:10pm – Year 5 
4:30-5:00pm – Year 6 

Saturday 16th September Welcome/back to school family party 

 
 
Wishing families a wonderful summer and we look 
forward to seeing you back on Wednesday 6th 
September.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
Mark Owen,  
Headteacher 
 
  

Class 2022/23 

Reception 94.22 

Year 1 95.74 

Year 2 97.59 

Year 3 97.52 

Year 4 95.82 

Year 5 94.73 

Year 6 96.93 

Whole school 96.08% 

Attendance Cup 
Winner 

2022/2023 
 

Year 2! 
 

 



 

THANK YOU!… to all Friends of Gillespie 

members – families, children and school staff – for your 
contributions this year.  
 
There have been some fantastic community events 
which only happen because people (too many to name 
here, but you know who you are) give up their time to 
organise them.  
 
We’ve raised more money than we thought we could 
this year, thanks to your enthusiasm for the events and 
generosity with regular and one-off donations. Special 
shout out to Cinnamon Village, who supplied the food 
for the summer fair BBQ free of charge, which takes 
the total raised up to a fantastic £5,000.  
 
All this means we’ve been able to keep funding a range 
of enrichment activities for Gillespie children like forest school, strings tuition, school trips and history 
workshops, as well as continuing to give each teacher a £200 pot of money for classroom extras, and 
buying new football kits, recycling bins and gym mats. 
 
We’ll give a full update on money raised and spent this year at the FoG annual general meeting in 
Sept/Oct.  
 

FoG is recruiting! Would you like to support Gillespie to provide the best possible 

educational experience for pupils and families? Do you have ideas about fundraising to enrich our 
children’s education or events to get the Gillespie community together? Then FoG would love to hear 
from you! 
 
Sarah’s term as co-chair of FoG is ending and we’re looking for someone to join Sean as co-chair next 
school year. This involves coordinating a fun and friendly team to organise fundraising events and 
working with Mark and teachers to decide what money raised is spent on. The idea is to do a year as 
the new co-chair and then a second as an old hand so that we keep the FoG team fresh and give more 
people the opportunity to get involved in shaping FoG’s work.  
 
There are also other opportunities to get involved with the FoG team. If you’re interested in hearing 
more, please get in touch with Sean (07986792367). 
 

 
All money raised by FoG goes towards extra-curricular activities 
for Gillespie children. Read more about this in newsletter no.378. 
There is no obligation to give and it can be as much or as little as 
you can afford. To donate, click here or scan the QR code on 
the noticeboard next to the playground gates.  
   

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.gillespie.islington.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/11/378-Newsletter-181122.pdf__;!!AoaiBx6H!3gjeG5fNc5xi5y4idHvAIBD0tBkdzcMEmLLwelMBHKAqj3hQyfDuOAVrYXsvwpESYkmIuBkCMDf-nfJTgOvB837j6w$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/cafdonate.cafonline.org/20528*!/DonationDetails__;Iw!!AoaiBx6H!3gjeG5fNc5xi5y4idHvAIBD0tBkdzcMEmLLwelMBHKAqj3hQyfDuOAVrYXsvwpESYkmIuBkCMDf-nfJTgOuKDhK3Ow$


 



  



  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 


